
 

For Immediate Release: 

Date: Monday, January 29, 2024 

Appointed Directors of the IVHD to be sworn-in Friday, February 2, 2024  

Ceremony to be held at El Centro City Council Chamber, 1275 Main St. El Centro, CA. 

6:00 p.m. by Hon. William D. Quan 

 

Imperial Valley Healthcare District appointed directors will take the oath of office on Friday, 

February 2 at 6:00 p.m. at the El Centro City Council Chamber. Following the swearing-in 

ceremony, the new board of directors will held its first official meeting to select the president, 

vice-president, treasurer and secretary of the new board. The swearing-in ceremony will be live 

on the City of El Centro’s streaming platforms.  

Links to the event:  https://elcentro.thepublicspectrum.org 

According to the AB-918, approved by the Governor on October 8, 2023, named Heffernan 

Memorial healthcare District as holding a clerical responsibility in forming the new Imperial 

Valley Healthcare District. 

Appointed Directors to take the oath of office: 

Rodolfo Valdez – Heffernan Memorial Healthcare District  

Laura Goodsell - City of Holtville 

Enola Berker – Pioneers Memorial Healthcare District 

Donald W. Medart Jr. – Quechan Indian Tribe 

Arturo Proctor – City of El Centro 

Katherine Burnworth – City of Imperial 

 

Tomas Virgen, CEO 

Heffernan Memorial Healthcare District 

760.970.6046 

tvirgen@heffernanmemorial.org 
 


